
GRAND PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE # 3 

 

 

 

Hello MOCA Members: 

 

Hope everyone is fine and in good health.  Fall is upon us.  Children are in school.  So, you find 

yourself with not much to do.  Great time to volunteer.  Take some time to visit your local VA 

hospital, nursing homes, and make those veterans happy.  It just takes a few minutes of your time 

and makes your day very rewarding.   

 

Our Grand Inspector, Nancy “Tigger” Tabb will be inspecting your Auxiliaries.  I will be visiting 

your Auxiliaries and would like to get to know the members of our organization.  I’m asking all 

President’s to invite all your members at this time to come to your meetings and I can get to 

know them and answer any questions they may have.  I will be glad to answer the questions, and 

if I don’t have the answer, I will get it for them.  No question should go unanswered.  I would 

like an update on your membership.  At your VFW Auxiliary meetings, invite members to join if 

they are not members of the MOCA.  We need to have more fun and bring more smiles to our 

veterans. 

 

Remember to send in your wreath donations to Tomb Trek.   

 

Please report all that you are doing.  Our members deserve to be recognized for everything they 

do and get the recognition at Supreme.  You make the organization what it is with all that you 

do.   

 

There will be a Council of Administration meeting on October 13, 2018 at 10:00 AM at VFW 

Post 3015 in Clovis.  My Homecoming to follow that evening.  My Auxiliary from AHO #5 is 

planning the event.  Invitation have been sent out by Grand Secretary, Louise A. Salas.  Let your 

members know of the event.  Hope to see many of you there. 

 

Till then, MAY GOD BE WITH YOU. 

 

Clara Montano 
 

Clara Montano, Grand President 

Grand of NM MOCA 

 

                      

                       “SPREAD YOUR WINGS OPEN YOUR HEARTS, VOLUNTEER”  

 

 

 

 


